## December 14, 2006

The Russell Springs City Commission held their regular monthly meeting this date at 6:00 p.m. In attendance were Terry Russell, Jeramy Coffey, Greg Wells, Richard Wooldridge, Joe M. Irvin, Michael Bray, Jacky Burton, Jeremy Burton, Heather and Ethan Selby, Rose Tarter, Carla Grider, Don Byrom, Kelly Morrow, Eric Selby and Wendy Burton. Ray Barrett was absent.

- 1. Mayor Eric Selby called the meeting to order.
- 2. Mayor Selby made the motion to accept the November 17 minutes as written. Carla Grider seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.
- 3. Mayor Selby informed the Commission that Terry Russell had spoken to Jerry Gibson regarding the City's Website. Mr. Gibson will meet with Mr. Russell after January 1 to update the Website and show how the City can maintain the website ourselves without outside help.
- 4. The Commission heard the 2<sup>nd</sup> reading of Amended Budget Ordinance 2006-11. Mayor Selby made the motion to accept Ordinance 2006-11. Kelly Morrow seconded the motion. Roll call vote with Rose Tarteraye; Carla Grider-aye; Kelly Morrow-aye; Eric Selby-aye. Motion carried 4-0.
- 5. The Commission heard the reading of Municipal Order 2006-01 Updating Policies and Procedures with the following changes: addition of E. Call-Back Pay, 5 (a) (b) (c) and 6 under holidays: deletion of 1 (h) and 2 under holidays. Mayor Selby made the motion to adopt Municipal Order 2006-01. Kelly Morrow seconded the motion. Roll call vote with Rose Tarter-aye; Carla Grider-aye; Kelly Morrow-aye; Eric Selby-aye. Motion carried 4-0.
- 6. Chief Irvin informed the Commission that the Police Department had been awarded a matching grant for a camera system for a cruiser with the total costs being approximately \$5,000.00. Chief Irvin will place the order for the camera system.
- 7. Carla Grider voiced concern with skateboarders in the City with property possibly being destroyed on Wilson Street. Mayor Selby informed the Commission that hopefully when the new skateboard park is completed, this will eliminate the problem. Carla Grider also was concerned with vehicles that are parked by fire hydrants. Kroger has helped by installing no parking signs. Mayor Selby stated he had pleaded with the Police Department and former City Attorneys to help alleviate this problem. Clerk will send a copy of current ordinance to City Attorney to fix the problem.
- 8. Rose Tarter stated the Fire Department was GREAT and to thank the volunteers for their time. Also the old fire truck will be re-furbished after first of the year.
- 9. Kelly Morrow stated that mud and drywall were being installed at the maintenance building addition. Work will resume at night for the next couple of weeks.

- 10. Mayor Selby informed the Commission that approximately three items needed to be completed on the Senior Citizens Building. The completion of the building is at the mercy of the contractors and final inspections. The completion is still within the time frame allotted.
- 11. Mayor Selby thanked everyone for their support for the past five years; that all employees were family to him. Mayor Selby stated that the City of Russell Springs will move forward. He asked that everyone work with the newly elected officials. Clerk stated her appreciation of being able to work with Mayor Selby for the past five years and wished him and his family best wishes.
- 12. Mayor Selby made the motion to adjourn. Carla Grider seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

Eric Selby, Mayor

ATTEST: Wend Burton

Wendy Burton, City Clerk